PSAT
FOR JUNIORS ONLY

In an effort to make sure all our Lancers feel both safe and supported, Sunny
Hills's Guidance Department wanted to touch base with all potential 11th grade
PSAT testers so students and families can feel fully informed about the decision of
taking the PSAT this school year.

YOUR SAFETY MATTERS

As we are sure you are aware, COVID-19 has
impacted many aspects of education, and
standardized testing is certainly one of them. In
recent months there have been significant changes
announced to 4-year college admission exam
requirements (SAT/ACT). Please see some points of
information below as you decide whether or not this
year is the right year for you to register to take

the PSAT:

The PSAT is optional and only
recommended if the SAT is needed or
recommended for the student’s
specific post high school plans. We
recommend that students and families
review the most updated admission
requirements to decide if taking the
PSAT is something that fits their

academic goals. If you have questions, UNIVERSITY UPDATES

please reach out directly to your

counselor. The University of California (UC) system of schools
—_— initially moved to a “test optional” policy for the
incoming freshman class of 2022.
gl ] > D The California State University (CSU) system of schools
o @ ® cancelled the use of SAT/ACT scores for the current
@ CED - 12th graders but intends to reinstate the old SAT/ACT
— /‘”\‘s (\\) ( *> ) requirements if possible. At this time, it is unclear if the
h < ~ CSU will be able to reinstate the SAT/ACT requirement
- N ’\’ . for current 11th graders.
a I & S / —  For private colleges/universities and out-of-state public
"~ / e schools, please check the school’s website to verify, but

—_— most schools have moved to a testing optional policy.

The PSAT is an in person, paper/pencil test that will be given on January 26.
Sales will begin the week of January 19th via SHHS Webstore only.



